
 

General Meeting Minutes June 14, 2023 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Lake Worth Youth Association was held on Wednesday, 
June 14,2023 at 7:11pm at the Vision Church located at 4024 Dakota Trail, Lake Worth, TX 76135 
with Madame President Crystal Cantu & Secretary Michele Smiser being present. The previous 
meeting minutes for May’s general meeting was accepted with no corrections. 

 

Madame President Crystal Cantu appointed Director Alicia Casey to take the meeting minutes 
so that Secretary Michele Smiser could run the election.  

Michele Smiser moves that Wendi West be the Interim, Public Relations Director board 
member. Motion carries. 

Madame President Crystal Cantu issues a public statement and apology regarding the emails 
sent about Softball complaints. 

Vice President Cortney Dixon informs membership that the monthly meetings will be 
temporarily moving to the last Monday of the month at 6pm & will be held at The Creek Church off 
Main St & 820. 

Madame President Crystal Cantu steps out of the presiding chair to go over the Treasurers 
report and budgets. 

Secretary Michele Smiser presents the Public Relations report including the photo backdrop & 
flag donations that were given to the association. 

Vice President Cortney Dixon talks about the Basketball program vision for this next season. 

Football Commissioner Steve Flores goes over budget projections, uniform costs, pad rentals, 
and conditioning camp turnout. The Northwest and MYFA league merge will not be moving forward 
after all so all teams will still travel a few long distances. 

Cheer Commissioner April White goes over the tumbling clinic details, her cheer budget, and 
payment plans. 

Michele Smiser presents final Spring Softball budget numbers with 0% of the funds going back 
to the association. Mentioning rising costs of running the programs, Michele Smiser makes a motion 
to open Softball and Baseball registration on June 15th at $100 for Blastball 4U and $165 for 6U to 
14U with registration fees covering a uniform jersey, hats, and an end-of-season trophy only. Players 
would be responsible for pants, socks, belts,  bats, gloves, cleats, and batting helmet. Additional 
caveats added to program description as follows: *Hats & visors will be covered by the league 



depending on availability. No refund will be provided for hats or visors that are not received. **As of 
Spring 2023 there is an umpire shortage. If umpires cancel at the last minute or do not show up to 
umpire a game, the LWYA is not responsible to refund any registration money for issues outside of its 
control. Parents have the opportunity to get registered with PONY as a background checked umpire. 
*** The Summer PONY All-Stars tournament and any other tournaments are an extracurricular 
activity that is not included in regular season registration, is not guaranteed to any player, and the 
LWYA Bullfrogs are not obligated in any way to offer or pay for. See Baseball/Softball Standing Rules 
for information on the selection of All-Star managers and players. The selected and Commissioner-
approved All-Star Team will have to raise all funds associated with that tournament for 
fees/equipment/jerseys/etc., follow all PONY rules, and follow all LWYA rules while representing our 
organization. Motion passes. 

Election results: Cortney Dixon accepts the Vice Presidency, Michele Smiser accepts the 
Secretary position, Vincent Jordan accepts the Basketball Commissioner position, Robert West 
accepts the Softball Commissioner position, Alicia Casey accepts the Fundraising Director position, 
and James Smiser accepts the Concessions and Gate Director position. 

 

The meeting adjourned from official business at 8:50pm. 
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, Director (stand-in secretary) 


